
Showing Love to the Personal Hygiene 
Closets

Layne Kolkmeyer was a Girl Scout for 13 years as a member of Troop 651 in Service Unit 
622. She recently graduated from Wellington-Napoleon R9. She plans to attend Metropolitan 
Community College (Blue River) for two years, then will transfer over to the University of 
Central Missouri to further her education in becoming an elementary school teacher.

For her Gold Award project, Layne wanted to concentrate on her high school and especially 
on a project that supported her athletics department and teams.  

Layne reconditioned the personal hygiene cabinets for the girl’s and boy’s locker rooms 
at Wellington-Napoleon R9. She also fully stocked the cabinets with those much needed 
personal hygiene products. 

This project and especially fully stocking the cabinets were truly forgotten due to budget 
and other needs. Layne’s fellow students are so appreciative and plan to ensure the cabinets 
continue to stay organized and stocked. 
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“Because of Girl Scouts… I have become a better person and I have learned more 
and more leadership skills through Girl Scouts over the years!”


